



Warnervale Rugby Club  
AGM

19<sup>th</sup> October, 2011

Meeting Open 7.10pm

Attendance

Jim Bilton, Ken Allan, Grant Smith, Deb Head, Warren Butler, Keith Taylor, Laurie Ashwell, Wade Mann, Glenn Allan, Glenda Bilton, Gary Head, Kevin Cullen, Craig Clare, Cameron Michael, Amanda Hammond, Chris Acreman

Apologies: Bruce Hickey, Darren Besgrove, Phil Potter

Annual Report – as tabled

President – Thanks to the committee

Moved Jm Bilton Second – Keith Taylor

Jun Vp

Moved Grant Smith Second – Ken Allen

Treasurer

Tough year - takings down

Great job recognised by president

Moved Deb Head Second – Glenda Bilton

Club Captain

Moved Gary Head Second – Keith Taylor

Lots of work to do next year

Positions for the Coming Year

President – Jim BILTON	Registrar – Tanya Blackhurst
Secretary – Glenn ALLAN	Club Admin – Warren BUTLER
Treasurer – Deb Head	Development – Grant Smith
VP Sen – Laurie ASHWELL	Sponsorship – Phil Potter
VP Jun –	Website – Warren Butler
Club Captain – Gary HEAD	Gear Steward – Chris Acreman

Committee

- Cameron Michael, Craig Clare, Ken Allen, Glenda Bilton, Kevin Cullen, Bruce Hickey

Club Patrons

- John McNamara
- Approach to be made to Greg Florimo ( Gary Head )

## General Business

Wade Mann –

- refs within the club to talk to junior players encourage junior refs and players
- support the 15s, recruitment and support for the team that has struggled in the past
- get into the local schools

Kevin Cullen	Craig Clare
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• refs don't know the pathways laws</li></ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• are refs assessed during the year</li><li>• club to go to refs meetings</li></ul>
Deb Head	Grant Smith
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• canteen from CC7s good day financially</li><li>• lots of big expenses this year</li><li>• Phil Potter please review sponsorship list</li></ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Development flyers targeting 13s,14s,15s for next year to go out this year – more flyers next year around rego time next year</li><li>• Gala night for 7, 8, 9 around rego time next year</li></ul>
Warren Butler	Keith Taylor
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• More support for the website</li><li>• team reports in etc</li></ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Can't commit to our committee as he is on the CCJRU</li><li>• Team sheets must be on time</li><li>• CCJRU very pleased with the way the club operates</li><li>• Make families aware of pathways for rugby</li></ul>
Chris Acreman	Jim Bilton
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Gear needs to be checked – look at jerseys for next year now</li><li>• Maintain an inventory - coaches sign for gear and be accountable for gear</li></ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>• Ads to go out for coaches</li></ul>

Gary Head

- Clean out of club emails and personal emails
- Set up permanent video stand for incidents on and off field for backup evidence
- Scoreboard up and mounted on the roof
- Look at getting a club house as a priority over the next couple of year for the development of the club
- Has been invited to sit on an advisory committee for the ARU
- Managers need to more involved at a club level particularly on game day
- Development needs to happen now for next year flyers around local business
- Raffles – Friday night raffles at the Dam – roster needed
- Coaching positions need to be advertised

Next Meeting

Third Wednesday of each month 7.00 at Wallarah Bay Reacration Club

November meeting Wednesday 16<sup>th</sup> .

Meeting Closed 9.00pm  
Glenn Allan